# LOWER CAPE MAY REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING APRIL 29, 2021 ADDENDUM

# FINANCE:

a. Approve Professional Services Contract with Matthew Franco to provide NJDEP Licensed Operator Services with support operation/maintenance for district wells at a cost of \$3,000 from July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022.

### **PERSONNEL**

- a. Approve Perri Hansen as Middle School Teacher of Science at BA, Step 2 with benefits, effective September 1, 2021.
- b. Approve Tracy Stocker-Lloyd to reconcile the General bank account statement on a monthly basis and Angela Plenn to reconcile the Payroll and Payroll Agency bank account statements on a monthly basis, at an annual stipend of \$2,250 each for the 2021-2022 school year.
- c. Accept Bob McDevitt's letter of retirement as a part-time bus driver, effective July 1, 2021.

### ATHLETICS & EXTRA-CURRICULAR

a. Approve the following staff for Teitelman Experience:

Tami Kern-CoordinatorBill DamianaAngela LoBiondoElaine MarroAngela SchwabLaura OlsonLindsey HarnerBethany WibergDana Gleason

Heather Shagren

Beth Suter (substitute if needed)

Liza Smith (substitute if needed)

## **BUILDINGS & GROUNDS**

- a. Approve Lower Township Elementary School District to use the LCMR Football Field/stadium to hold their 6<sup>th</sup> Grade Closing Ceremonies on Tuesday-June 15, 2021 from 5pm-7pm, with a rain date of Wednesday- June 16, 2021. This is contingent upon no conflicts with our own school district activities. A certificate of insurance is also required. All further arrangement to be coordinated with Roy Olsen & Larry Ziemba.
- b. Approve SJBC-United Baseball to use the high school varsity baseball field on July 17-18, 2021 for baseball games. This is contingent upon receipt of completed paperwork, required certificate of insurance with policy endorsement and no conflicts with our own school district activities or district closings. The organization & participants must follow the District Local/State Health Department/CDC Covid protocols, requirements & recommendations. All further arrangements to be coordinated with Roy Olsen.
- c. Approve Beyond The Stars to use the Paul W. Schmidtchen Theatre for a dance recital on June 27 through July 1, 2021, pending completed paperwork, required certificate of insurance w/policy endorsement and contingent upon no conflicts with our own school district activities or district closings. The participants must follow the District, local/State Health Department & CDC protocols/requirements/recommendations. The capacity of people attending and participating will be based on CDC, state and local guidelines. As of now, indoor theaters can accommodate 35% of capacity or a maximum of 150 people. All further arrangements to be coordinated with John Drechen & Roy Olsen.